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November 6, 2019 
 
TO ALL AFFECTED AND INTERESTED PARTIES: 
 
This is to provide you with a 15-day continuation notice for the California Pacific Herring Fishery 
Management Plan (Herring FMP) implementing regulations, published in the California Regulatory 
Notice Register July 19, 2019, Notice Number Z2019-0709-05; adopted by the Fish and Game 
Commission (Commission) on October 10, 2019 in Valley Center. 
 
This provides notice of documents added to the rulemaking file: 

• New Appendix S, Public Comments Received, Responses, and Changes to the Draft California 
Pacific Herring Fishery Management Plan (Attachment A) 

• Final Herring FMP (which includes Appendix S), which the Commission adopted as presented 

on October 10, 2019 with modifications to the following sections, as detailed in Attachment B: 

o Executive Summary (“Recreational Regulations” – p. iv);   
o 7.8.7 (“Recreational Fishery” – p. 7-28);  
o 10.5.1 (“Alternatives considered but not carried forward” - p. 10-11). 

 
This also provides notice that the Commission adopted the Herring FMP implementing regulations as 
proposed, except for subsections 163.1(d) and 164(d)(1), where the Commission selected the “no 
change” alternatives, as described in Attachment C. 
 
In addition, modifications were made to Section 705 and associated forms to reflect current fees, as 
detailed in Attachment D (see specific changes in attachments E through H).  
 
These documents are available for inspection at the Fish and Game Commission office at 1416 Ninth 
Street, Suite 1320, Sacramento, California, 95814, Monday through Friday, except holidays between 
the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m., and on the Commission’s website at www.fgc.ca.gov. 
 
Comments must be emailed to FGC@fgc.ca.gov or mailed to Melissa Miller-Henson, Executive 
Director, California Fish and Game Commission, P.O. Box 944209, Sacramento, California 94244-
2090, from November 6, 2019 through November 21, 2019. 
 
Sincerely 

 
Sheri Tiemann 
Associate Governmental Program Analyst 
  
Attachments 
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